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BACKLASH
Commentary from the
Board of Directors
-By John Wetlaufer, Sr.

SEPTEMBER PROGRAM – 
STURGEON RESEARCH UPDATE

MATT BALAZIK
Matt Balazik will update us on his continuing 
research with the Atlantic Sturgeon in the James 
River and other tributaries of the Chesapeake Bay.  
Matt’s knowledge and expertise in collecting data 
from actual sturgeon is respected internationally.  
Matt has permission to net this ancient species 
for his research and has extensive information on 
each of his catches.  He tags each sturgeon caught 
and tracks their local wanderings with special tags 
which he implants on each specimen he nets. All 
sturgeon are released. About four years ago. Matt 
received his PhD from VCU and has spoken inter-
nationally about his research.

He has been studying the life-history of the endangered Atlantic 
sturgeon for eleven years now.  The new data collected in the James 
not only answers important unknown aspects in our area but areas 
along the fish’s entire range.  The new information helps restoration 
efforts in the James.  The species appears to be bouncing back very 
well and is on its way to a strong recovery. 

Matt Releasing Atlantic Sturgeon Taken For Research

During Matt’s previous presentation in October, 2014 to the VAC, 
he reported on the journeys of sturgeon tagging supported by in-
dividual VAC Members.  Hopefully, these tags are still providing 
valuable data and Matt will comment on these specific fish.

Summer goes by 
too fast!
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NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 2018

Doors open at 6:30 PM
Meeting Starts ~ 7:00 PM

VDGIF HEADQUARTERS BUILDING
7870 Villa Park Drive Henrico County



   

AUGUST PROGRAM REPORT 
 FLY FISHING FOR FALSE ALBACROE

VAC Members Andrew Campbell and Jay Blankenship always present 
first class programs. If you missed their “Fly Fishing for False Albacore” 
program at the August Membership Meeting, you missed another great 
well illustrated and informative presentation.  Plenty of guests were pres-
ent at the meeting, including some youngsters.

Albacore Fly Fishing Partners Andrew (L) and Jay (R)

Using a on-screen slide show, all you wanted to know about fly fishing 
for albacore (tackle, fly/lure selection, fishing grounds and how to find, 
feed, fight and photograph and release this bullet of the sea) was pre-
sented.  

A Selection of Fly’s that False Albacores Cannot Resist

After the talk, Andrew and Jay offered a fly tying demonstration that 
drew the attention of a good number of attendees.
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SEPTEMBER CONSERVATION 
AND LEGISLATION REPORT

By Suzanne Lucas

The VDGIF will provide information on 
bills filed during the 2019 General Assembly 
related to the Department’s mission or that 
may affect our operations and be of interest 
to you.  Here is the link to the list of bills.
https://www.dgif.virginia.gov/legislation/
If a member would like to express their indi-
vidual opinion about a bill that is (or will be) 
affecting their locality in regards to fishing 
then it may be best to go through your local 
delegate and/or senator.  If you feel that it 
would be in the best interest for the Club to 
voice a concern or suggestion to a bill re-
garding Fishing then submit your suggestion 
to the C&L Chairperson Suzanne Lucas at:
Conservation@VirginiaAnglersClub.org. 
Suzanne will bring your comments to the 
attention of the BOD where they will be 
discussed.  The Directors will determine the 
best action to take to represent VAC’s best 
interest.
For more information about your legislators 
and how to contact them, please visit the 
Virginia General Assembly website

NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
LOOKING FOR

 LEADERSHIP TEAM CANDIDATES

Please let Bobby Broughton know if you 
yourself are interested in being a part of 
the VACF Leadership Team for the 2019.  
Bobby will also be happy to get names of 
Members who you think will make good 
members of the Team.

Directorships, Elected Officers and Com-
mittee Chairmanships are all being con-
sidered.  The Leadership Team meets the 
second Tuesday of each month (except July).  
The VAC’s large and interesting variety of 
programs and activities are the result of the 
work of volunteer Members.  Please con-
sider volunteering some of your time by 
seeking consideration to become a member 
of the Leadership Team.
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ANNUAL CALENDAR SALE UNDERWAY – GET YOUR SUPPLY TO SELL

Special Activities Chairman Don West will have 2019 DGIF Outdoor Calendars for our annual calendar sale at the Sep-
tember Membership Meeting.  The sales are going extremely well and Don had to make an additional purchase of calen-
dars beyond his original order.

The VAC selling price remains the same as last year…. $8.00 each.   Please have your customers lined up and see Don for 
however many calendars you need.  Generous terms are available for multiple copy “orders”.  Pay by cash, check or word 
of honor when picking up your calendars. 

Price of the Calendars on “the open market” is $13.00 this year.  Good point to make when selling Calendars at our price 
of $8.00.

Don West will personally deliver to you any number of 2017 DGIF Outdoor Calendars you will need for your sales.  Con-
tact Don at 897-8723 (H), (804 -572-8268(C) or by E-Mail at donaldleewest@gmail.com, and let him know how many 
copies of the calendars you will need and where to deliver them. 

SUGGESTED ANGLING RULE CHANGES FOR 2019 ARE REQUESTED

Angling Rules Chairman Fred Cousins is seeking suggestions for changes to the VAC Angling Rules for the 2019 Angling 
Year.  Suggested changes can be modified basic weights, additions/alterations to individual angling rules, tackle change 
suggestions, award additions or modifications and changes to any other item found in the VAC Angling Rules.
Fred will review all items received with the Angling Rules Committee.  The Directors of the VAC will review the recom-
mendations of the Angling Rules Committee and vote up or down on these items.  All changes will be communicated to 
Members in November issue of The Angler and will go into effect December 1, 2018, the first day of the 2019 Angling 
Year.
Please contact Fred Cousins at:  cousinsf1@verizon.net or H (804) 740-3238.

FOR SCALE CERTIFICATION, PLEASE CONTACT: 

Larry Allen at: (804)-781-0907 (H), (804)-241-3706 (C) or  allenhouse75@comcast.net

Ryan Noland at:  (804)-658-1955 (H), (894)-896-4178 (C) or   
 
Please remember to be sure your scales are in working order, the barrels are oil free and are placed in a Zip-Lock type re-
sealable plastic bag with your name written on the outside. 

John Wetlaufer, Sr., 
VAC Director & Membership Chairman
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Military Appreciation Day
Saturday, August 25, 2018

By: Carter Clevinger

     A good friend of mine, David Johnson, asked if I wanted to join him on his boat to 
help with a Military Appreciation event by taking the military fishing. The event was 
held at Willoughby Marina in Hampton, Virginia on August 25, 2018. Of course I ac-
cepted, and our crew consisted of David, myself, and three military personnel from the 
area.  
     The day before the event on Friday, we fished the third and fourth island to hopefully 
locate fish for our crew the next day. The weather was perfect, bright and sunny with one 
foot waves. We casted on a few Cobia, and located a few schools of Spanish/Blues. As 
we headed back to the marina, with our fresh fish for dinner, we also had a good game 
plan for our Saturday trip. The NOAA weather forecast for Saturday was calling for east 
winds 5 to 10 mph. Perfect!
     On Saturday morning, we quickly realized the weather had changed, and now we 
were faced with cloudy skies and winds NE 10 to 15 mph. On the trip over to the ma-
rina to pick up our crew, the mouth of the James River was angry with some nice three 
to four foot waves. As David and I were cruising into the marina, we discussed our plan 
for the day; do we change our game plan? Possibility of someone becoming seasick? 
Most important are we going to catch fish because of the rough waters? We docked the 
boat, completed registration and boarded our crew for the day. We had two men from 
the Army, and one young man from the Air Force. We had a brief discussion of safety 
procedures, lifejackets, and the location of the fire extinguisher. Then, I asked with a big 
grin, “Have you ever been saltwater fishing in the bay before?” One said, I have only 
fished in freshwater in a Jon boat, and another said I have only fished from a pier in salt 
water.  I looked at my captain, David and said maybe the third island is not a good idea, 
because of the weather factors we were faced with that morning. 
     Then, we turned the corner at the HRBT, and started out into the bay, and it was like 
a dream come true. The birds were diving right in front of us, and I quickly grabbed 
two trolling rods. Within minutes, we had fish on, and our crew seemed to be fast learn-
ers and all took turns reeling in the fish. After the Spanish and Blues stopped feeding, 
we tried bottom fishing at a few places before heading back to the marina. We all had a 
great time laughing and telling stories during the day, we were so glad no one became 
sea sick. When we arrived back to the marina, all of the Military Appreciation festivities 
were going on; there was BBQ, ice cream, and even a fish cleaning crew to help us clean 
our fish! This was such a great event; David and I were honored to spend the day with 
such a great group of guys that serve in our military. I highly recommend volunteering 
for the Military Appreciation Day! 
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VIRGINIA MASTER NATURALIST CLASS
(By Steve Knox)

VAC member Steve Knox passes this along. He is a member of the local chapter of 
the Virginia Master Naturalists. They will hold their annual series of training classes 
in January and are recruiting potential members. 

The Virginia Master Naturalist Program is a statewide corps of volunteers providing 
education, outreach, and service dedicated to the beneficial management of natural 
resources and natural areas within Virginia.  The program is jointly sponsored by 
the Dept. of Game and Inland Fisheries, Dept. of Forestry, Dept. of Conservation 
and Recreation, Virginia Institute of Marine Science’s Center for Coastal Resources 
Management, and several others.  The Riverine Chapter of VMN, of which I am 
a member, serves Hanover, Henrico, the City of Richmond, and northern Chester-
field.  We volunteer as educators, citizen scientists, and environmental stewards to 
help Virginia conserve and manage natural resources and public lands.  Our chapter 
alone last year contributed 5,727 hours of volunteer service.
 
State VMN website:  http://www.virginiamasternaturalist.org/who-we-are.html
Riverine Chapter website:  http://www.riverinemn.org/MN12WP/about-us/
 
In the past two years, we have attracted more members who are passionate about 
fishing and hunting and we want that momentum to continue. 

To become a certified member you must complete a 13 week training program 
(starts in January), with classes one night each week. In addition you must complete 
a specified number of volunteer hours as well as continuing education. The time 
commitment is a serious one! If you are passionate about the outdoors you will en-
joy the classes and the volunteer work, but it is still a lot of time to commit. 

The chapter will hold two open houses in October where you may get more infor-
mation. For details click on the chapter link above, and then click How to Join. We 
are also trying to get a table at the upcoming Green Top Expo. They are sold out; 
we are hoping they find us a table. You may email Steve at sknox@knoxmarine.com 
or call him at 804.840.9460.   
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WEAR YOUR PFD – IT CAN SAVE YOUR LIFE
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Kids Fishing Day Photos
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Rob Choi - 59lb Cobia

New Member Mike Beck - 45lb Blue catfish 
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Bulletin Editor: Carter Clevinger, 316-5002

P. O. BOX 70520
Richmond, Virginia 23255

Next Membership Meeting at DGIF - September 58, 2018


